

1070 Sibley Tower Rochester, NY 14604-1072 (716) 546-7241 FAX: (716) 546-5141

July 19, 1994

OFFICERS

President

Lindsay Sattler, BA RN CGRN University of Colorado Health Sciences Center Denver, Colorado

President-Elect

Nancy Shoop, BSN RN CGRN Richard L. Roudebush VÁMC Indianapolis, Indiana

Secretary

Anne Hillier, RN CGRN Boswell Memorial Hospital Phoenix, Arizona

Treasurer

Delores Saddler, MSN RN CGRN UT MD Anderson Hospital Houston, Texas

Immediate Past President Karen Sundwick, RN CGRN Hurley Medical Center Flint, Michigan

DIRECTORS

Doris Bamie, MSN RN CGRN Ridgewood, New Jersey

Nancy Bellas, RN CGRN Wilkes-Barre, Pennsylvania

Nancy DeNiro, RN CGRN Aurora, Colorado

Jean Kidwell, BSN RN CGC Washington, DC

Theresa Morse, BSN RN CGRN San Francisco, California

Jody Patterson, RN CGRN Tacoma, Washington

SPEAKER/HOUSE OF DELEGATES

Diana Parker, BSN RN CGRN Bellingham, Washington

EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR

Margaret M. Crevey

NIOSH Docket Office Robert A. Taft Laboratories Mail Stop C34, 4678 Columbia Parkway Cincinnati, OH 45226

Dear Sirs:

The Society of Gastroenterology Nurses and Associates has reviewed and supports the proposed NIOSH rule on respiratory protective devices (42 CFR Part 84, Federal Register, Vol. 59, No. 99, pages 26850-26893).

Last December our organization, along with many other nursing organizations, voiced concern regarding the requirement for HEPA particulate respirators in the CDC's 1993 draft tuberculosis guidelines. We understand your new rule on protective devices will allow a broader range of certified respirators to provide the necessary level of protection for health care workers, and offers options other than the currently mandated HEPA particulate respirators.

Sincerely,

Lindsay Sattler, BA RN CGRN

President